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From Survivors of the Shoah (Holocaust)
to Survivors of the Soviet Union

“Therefore you also be ready, for the Son of Man is coming
at an hour you do not expect” (Matt 24:44)

The Ebenezer Home was founded in
1976, about three decades after the estab-
lishment of the State of Israel. It was ini-
tially intended to provide a Home mainly
for elderly Jewish believers in Yeshua
who suffered during the Second World
War and particularly for those who un-
derwent the Shoah (holocaust). Most of
the first residents were olim (new immi-
grants) from Eastern Europe - countries
such as Romania, Bulgaria, Poland and
Hungary. Only very few among them, or
among their close relatives, could then
afford to financially cover the monthly
cost of living in the Home. Some of them
could not even pay the entrance fee. The
founding organisations that voluntarily
took upon themselves the
responsibility and the burden
to raise the funds to guaran-
tee the existence of the Home
were fully aware of this real-
ity. In fact, year after year,
they have remained faithful
in this mission, to this day.

During the 1990s and the
beginning of the third mil-
lennium, the economy and
the general standard of living
in Israel has improved, also
among Jewish believers in
Yeshua. Consequently, it was
hoped that the result of this

new situation would be that the "next
generation" of elderly residents in the
Home, together with their families, would
be able to increase the local financial
contribution to the running expenses.
This did happen, but only to a limited
extent. It was also hoped that the increase
in the number of Messianic congregations
in Israel and the improvement in their
financial situation would also lead to a
greater financial contributions on their
part. This too, de facto, did happen, but it
still didn't cover the costs. And so, until
this day, more than 70% of the Home's
annual budget is dependent upon finan-
cial support from brethren in the Lord

overseas.
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